Viewlands Primary School Parent Council

Minutes of 2013 AGM held on 4 November

At Viewlands Primary School 1900hrs

1. Apologies, Welcomes, Introductions, Approval of Minutes from 2012 Agenda
AM

Attending:  J McKay sitting as Chair, H Still, P Scobbie, A Bannerman, C Taylor, J McCabe, L Jones, C Allan, AM Sands, Councillor Band.  Apologies from N Acford, M Inglis, A McKay, J McConnachie, A Kilpatrick, Councillor Munro. Minutes of 2012 AGM were circulated and duly approved.  A McKay confirming he is standing down.  Welcome to all Parent Forum attendees, new staff reps Mrs Gellatly, Mrs Cahalin & Councillor Band.  Very positive to see such a large turnout.





2.      Financial Report

H Still submitted financial report - copied to minutes.  Helen stressed that PC keen to hear of parent’s views for spending money, and new ideas from parents for raising money.  Copied as follows: We have had another successful year of both fund raising and fund spending.  We started the year with a bank balance of £4,388.89.   Thanks to all our hard work we raised £5,880 in the year.    

We had a total spend of £6,201 in the year was as follows:-

· Active Maths - Classroom and playground resource -   £2,431

· JVC Woofer - £506

· Accelerated Reader - £2,814

· Nursery Reading Books - £100

· P7 Gifts - £350

Thanks to the success of the recent events organised by the fundraising group of the Parent Council, we have a current bank balance of £6,863.04.  To continue with our commitment to spending, we have asked the school to provide a list of items that the Parent council can assist in funding during the year. 

In March, we became a charity, which will offer other avenues for funding.

Also, I would like to remind us of the importance of fundraising.  Without it we would not be able to assist the school to provide the fantastic education we all want for our children.  These events require a lot of hard work not only in the planning but also setting up, during and after with the clean up.  I ask all parent council members and the parent forum to do all they can to ensure these events continue to be a success.

Going forward into the new financial year, we as a Parent Council, must continue to encourage new parents to join us and ensure that the parent forum feels they are well informed of meetings and activities carried out by the Parent Council. 

Finally, I am sure I speak on behalf of all of us in taking this opportunity to thank both James and Nicola for all their hard work and continued commitment.  The chair asked for approval of the accounts.  Proposer Carol Campbell & seconded by Lizanne Jones.  The accounts were duly approved.
3.      Plan For the Year Ahead

Nicola unable to attend so she asked James to read out the following report, copied as follows: Firstly, I would like to extend my thanks to Helen and James for all their sterling work in the past year. I am sure you will all agree that they have both been real assets to the Parent Council. My thanks also extend to Claire and her staff for their continued support of Parent Council, their attendance at our meetings and their valuable input.

I must also thank the Fundraising Committee for all their efforts, and for coming up with some innovative ideas for raising money for the school. I am sure they will need all our help at the upcoming Christmas Fayre, and look forward to hearing what they have planned for the next year.

Lastly I would like to thank all members of the Parent Council for their input over the past year. We could not operate without your commitment, and I look forward to working with you all again this year. Parent Forum members who actively support us are also an integral part of our operation and their attendance tonight is much appreciated.

The past year has been another successful one for Parent Council. We have supported the school through a variety of ways including building and maintenance issues and the 70th Birthday celebrations. It was a privilege to see so many pupils, staff, parents and former pupils/staff enjoying the varied talents of our pupils at the culmination of the celebrations. Parent Council have also been involved in the production of a parent friendly handbook and an investigation into the attitudes towards homework of parents, pupils and staff.

We continued to support the purchase of leaving gifts for the P7s, in the form of new ties for Secondary school, and organised a leaving gift for one of our longest serving members of staff, Mrs Edmonstone. We also supported the purchase of the Accelerated Reader system which has been a fantastic resource utilised by the whole school.

Looking to the year ahead, we will be continuing to work closely with school and parents. We will be looking at the results of Viewlands Evidence 2 Success report, and supporting school on areas of concern. We will also be looking at the overall topic of health and all that encompasses. We will continue to look at ways of increasing our profile, and encouraging new members to join us in whatever capacity they wish. I look forward to working with you all in the coming year. 

Thank you.


HS




4.
AOCB
ALL

James reminded meeting we had asked school and PC members for ideas for spending some of the PC funds.  Claire presented the meeting with the benefits of an upgrade to IT hardware equipment.  The staff and pupils supported the idea of a funding request to the PC to support the purchase of 14 Epsom EB470 short throw projectors, 17 speakers with amplifiers, new smart board and associated installation costs.  This hardware would have a benefit to all pupils throughout the school, and benefits could be visible within 6 – 8 weeks of funding approval.  Total cost quoted at circa £16,000.  PC support now would allow school to progress order and installation.

Other suggestions from PC members were upgrading of playground pergola areas.  HT had quote at circa £4k.  Building warrant also needed.  One final suggestion was to give each class a monetary donation for teacher to decide what the money is spent on.  General discussion followed about IT issues with good contributions from Parent Forum members.  Some general questions followed – Councillor Band explaining some IT issues which effect many areas of PKC offices/set-ups.  Proposal from floor to seek Parent Forum view on expenditure prior to agreeing to supporting AV equipment project.  General discussion followed.  No support for expenditure to playground pergola upgrade.  Support of school suggestion of AV projector hardware expenditure of £4,000 agreed, majority vote of PC members by show of hands.  Treasurer to arrange payment to school via HT.  PC members felt approval of this £4k expenditure should be followed by asking Parent Forum for their suggestions of further expenditure of remaining funds and Christmas Fair funds.  Secretary will ask in forth coming newsletter.  No other AOCB.





5. 
6. Elections
Nicola Acford & James McKay were due for re election as Chairman & Secretary respectively.  No other nominees were received so both were duly re elected for a further 2 years.

H Still not wishing to stand for further re election but as there were no other nominees, H Still willing to stand again to ensure PC remains viable.  H Still re elected as Treasurer for a further 2 years.  Secretary requested anyone who could offer assistance to treasurer to please let office bearers know.

New members: K McMurray, K Heller, S Fleming, M Stronach, K McDonald, L Lennox, Sid, F Reaper, K Paterson all volunteered for service and became full council members on the night.

ALL




7. Date of Next Meetings

Monday 27 January 2014 1900

Wednesday 12 March 2014 1900

Monday 12 May 2014 1900
No further business so meeting closed 2013 hrs.






Viewlands Primary Parent Council is a Registered Scottish Charity (SC043831)

